

# NYBERG'S NEWS: Course Selection for the 2020-2021 School Year

#### NEWS FROM LAURA NYBERG, DODGEVILLE HIGH SCHOOL PRINCIPAL

## Dear Dodgers:

We have begun the process of selecting courses for the 2020-2021 School Year. On Wednesday, teachers from each department provided students with a brief overview of the courses offered and other curriculum updates. Our Course Description Guide and Course Planning Worksheets can be found on the DHS Website > Counseling > Course Registration. <a href="https://sites.google.com/draschools.org/dhscounseling/course-registration?authuser=0">https://sites.google.com/draschools.org/dhscounseling/course-registration?authuser=0</a>

We are asking that parents/guardians have conversations with their child about course selections. Over the next two weeks, our School Counseling staff will be visiting advisories to help each student review their plans and electronically select their courses. The requests will be finalized, printed, and then attached to February progress reports. Parents will be able to stop and talk with a School Counselor during February Parent-Teacher Conferences.

### The Counselors and Teachers will:

- Explain course choices at the end of each term and answer questions anytime
- Distribute course description guides and registration forms
- Review graduation requirements
- Help students develop a schedule based on their Academic and Career Plans

#### Parents will:

- Review the plan for his/her student, concur or make changes
- Sign the plan indicating parental approval
- Regularly review student progress toward graduation requirements

## Students will:

- Talk to counselors, at minimum, annually to develop and update their Academic and Career Plan
- Ask questions about courses and course planning prior to registration completion
- Select courses with Academic & Career Plans in mind
- Indicate alternate choices in the event that a course is not available
- Maintain an up to date course planner in Infinite Campus
- Return registration forms to the school counselor by the established deadlines
- Regularly review progress toward graduation requirements

Any student who does not submit course selection options by the established deadlines will have a standard schedule selected for them.

Please see page 49 of the Course Description Book to learn about all the ways students can earn college credit while still in high school.





Southwest Wisconsin Technical College

Sincerely,





